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FROM:
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City Planner Supervisor
SUBJECT:
TRANSPORTATION REVIEW OF 2017-0389 BOWDEN ROAD PUD- AMENDED
Philips Highway (SR 5), from J. Turner Butler Boulevard to University Boulevard, is the directly accessed functionally classified roadway. Philips Highway is a 4-lane divided SIS Arterial I in this vicinity and is currently operating at 69.09% of capacity. This Philips Highway segment has a maximum daily service volume of 39,800 vpd and a 2016 daily traffic volume of 28,000 vpd. 
Bowden Road, from Philips Highway to Interstate 95, is the directly accessed functionally classified roadway. Bowden Road is a 4-lane divided Collector in this vicinity and is currently operating at 63.6% of capacity. This Bowden Road segment has a maximum daily service volume of 35,820 vpd and a 2016 daily traffic volume of 22,785 vpd. 
University Boulevard West (SR 109), from Philips Highway to the Interstate 95, is the directly accessed functionally classified roadway. University Boulevard is a 6-lane undivided Arterial I in this vicinity and is currently operating at 74.29% of capacity. This University Boulevard segment has a maximum daily service volume of 59,900 vpd and a 2016 daily traffic volume of 44,500 vpd. 
This proposal is for 6,119 square feet of ITE 945 Gas Station with Convenience Market, which would generate 6,627 vpd, and 33,500 square feet of ITE 151 Mini-Warehouse, which would generate 84 vpd, for a total of 6,711 vpd.
(ITE 945 Gas Station with Convenience Market- 6,119 sq ft)
ITE 151 Mini-Warehouse- 33,500 sq ft)
The Transportation Planning Division conditions for approval the following:

A)  Pursuant to Policy 4.1.5 of the Transportation Element of the 2030 Comprehensive Plan, the applicant must provide for the convenient and safe access by and securing of bicycles on site. The bicycle parking must be consistent with the requirements outlined in Part 6 of the Zoning Code. 
B) Due to the site being subject to FDOT Access Management, the applicant must discuss with FDOT the addition of a buffered bicycle lane on Philips Highway from the driveway to the intersection of Philips Highway and University Boulevard.

C) The westernmost driveway from the proposed development to Bowden Road shall be removed from the site plan.
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